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BUCKNELL NEWSLETTER 

Summer 2021 
From the Editor / Treasurer 

I‟m very sorry that the Spring edition publication had to be cancelled, mostly because I couldn‟t 
ask our wonderful distributors to distribute it around the parish because of lockdown restrictions 
imposed upon everyone at that time. But here we are again, hopefully with better times ahead 
for us all. 
I‟ve still included articles that were submitted to me for the Spring edition and as this is likely to 
be the last year of the newsletter under my editorship, they will be appropriate for next Spring 
too. I‟ve also brought back the „Regular Dates‟ table should any of the meetings start up again, 
but please telephone the organisers first to be sure. 
I had to cancel the Summer 2020 edition because of lockdown restrictions last year so 
advertisers who had paid to be in that edition automatically had their advertising space rolled 
over to the Spring 2021 edition, but as that was cancelled too, their 4th and final advertisements 
of 2020 now appear in this edition. Some advertisers have already asked to continue to 
advertise throughout the rest of this year so thank you to them. 
We have unfortunately lost a few advertisers, who have decided to halt all of their advertising 
because of lockdown restrictions, but I‟m very grateful to the newcomers to this newsletter 
who‟ve asked for their businesses to be included. So thanks to all the businesses that are 
advertising within, not just to promote their business but to support this community newsletter in 
the process. If you too would like to advertise your business, then details of advertisement sizes 
and prices can be found on page 38 of this edition. Stay safe everyone! 
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Advertised Services at a glance with page nos. 

Property landscaping and maintenance services 2 

Electrician  /  Home care 7 

Building and renovation work 8 

Hair & Beauty  /  Bookery, café and events 10 

Bespoke local joinery   11 

Electrician  /  House Clearance  /  Furniture upcycling and upholstery repairs 12 

Funeral services  /  Domestic heating oil   13 

Bespoke soft furnishings and alterations 15 

Primary schooling and nursery in Leintwardine 16 

Building, landscaping & restoration service  /  Bespoke joinery   23 

Schooling  25 

Memorials and domestic stonework specialist  /  Interior and exterior decorators 26 

Legal services  /  Tree care 28 

Cattery  /  Estate Agent services   /   Unisex hairdressing 29 

Home furnishings restoration and repairs  /  Curtains, blinds and alterations  /  Car repairs   30 

Vehicle hire  /  Professional oven cleaning 31 

Cycles sales, repairs &  accessories  /  Chiropody  /  Carpentry, roofing and maintenance 32 

Dog grooming  /  Garage and shop  /  Beautician 33 

General builder  /  Commercial property letting 36 

Graphic design and printing   /  Self-catering accommodation in Bucknell   39 

Bar, restaurant and accommodation 40 

  

Please be aware that some businesses advertising within this newsletter may still have 

Coronavirus restrictions imposed upon them by Government policy at the time of going 

to print. 

Do please however continue to contact any of the businesses advertising within this 

newsletter during the coming months for updates on the services they can offer as 

Covid-19 restrictions continue to change. 
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This is an ideal opportunity for a young person (or group) to add this 
skill to their CV or for a newcomer to the village to participate in this 

community publication. 

I will continue to be Treasurer and help out with editing if required 
but it’s time I think for someone else to carry the newsletter through 

2022 and beyond. 

It’s not difficult, I use MS Word 2010 and Adobe Pro 9 but any word 
processing or desktop publishing software would probably be suitable.  

Contact me if you are interested or just for more information on 07484 

280 259 or email beverley2019@gmail.com 

Thank you. 

Beverley Stone 

Bedstone and Bucknell Parish Council 

Following an uncontested election, the new Councillors are Nicky Edwards,  
Carol Davies, Viv Dodd, Sam Walmsley, Ian Owen and Jonathan Kemp, from whom 
a Chair and Vice Chair will be chosen on 18th May 2021 at the Annual Meeting.  It is 
expected that invitations to be considered for co-option (1 vacancy for Bucknell 
and 2 vacancies for Bedstone) will be advertised with a view to making 
appointments in time for the June Parish Council meeting. Further details available 
from Jonathan Kemp on 01547 530398. 

Jonathan Kemp  -  30th April 2021 

Opportunity for a New Editor  

As I’ve previously 
mentioned, this year 

will likely see the last 

Bucknell Newsletters 

under my editorship, 

but there is still time 

for someone else to 
‘step up to the plate’ 

and take over from 

me. We still have the 

rest of this year for a 

handover and full 
tuition will be given 

if required. 
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 REGULAR DATES – All subject to things getting back to normal! 
 Days Event Venue & Time Contact 

W
EE

K
LY

 

Monday Bedstone Art 
Group 

Bedstone Village Hall 

10:30 - 13:00 

Celia Keane 

01547 530397 

Tuesday Mothers’ and 
Toddlers’ Group 

Bucknell Memorial Hall   
09:00 - 11:30 

Leanne Lewis 

07869 470684 

Tuesday Bucknell Ukulele 
Group 

Variable venues at 
10:30am 

Geri Jackson  

01547 530137 

Tuesday PiYo Club St. Mary’s School Hall   
19:30 - 20:10 

Helen Bithell  

07775 520968 

Tuesday Grumpy Old Men’s 
Club 

The Baron at Bucknell 

21:00 - 23:00 
Just turn up! 

Wednesday Pop In Café 
Bucknell 

St. Mary’s Church 
10:30 - 12:00 

Sue Fenlon 
01547 530105 

Friday Bingo Bucknell Memorial Hall   
19:45 

Dorothy Edwards 
01547 530252 

Saturday Indoor Circuit 
Training 

Bucknell Memorial Hall   
08:30 

Helen Bithell  

07775 520968 

FO
R

TN
IG

H
TL

Y
 

Monday Bucknell Walkers Lych Gate  

St. Mary’s Church 

09:00 - sharp! 

Mike Starr 

01547 530179 

Wednesday Mobile Library 
Service 

Belmont Garage end of 
the Causeway 

14:05 - 14:25 

Shropshire Library 
Service 

01743 255024  

Thursday Skittles (Sept - 
May) Boules (June - 

Aug) 

Memorial Hall or The 
Baron at Bucknell 

19:30 

Sylvia & Derek 
Meredith 

 01547 530422 

Friday Bumps and Babes St Mary’s Church 
Bucknell ~ 10:00-11:45 

Jenny White 

01547 530107 

M
O

N
TH

LY
 

First Monday Bucknell Book 
Group 

Variable venues Doug White 

07734 166634 

First Tuesday Mother’s Union Variable venues during 
winter months 

Iris Greaves 01547 
530152 and Jean Pryke 

01547 540376  

Second 
Tuesday 

Bedstone and 
Bucknell Parish 

Council 

Variable venues - see 
parish notice boards 

19:30 

Jonathan Kemp  

  Chairman 

01547 530398 

Third 
Wednesday 

Women’s Institute Bucknell Memorial Hall Christine Price              

01547 530249 

Last 
Wednesday 

Craft Group Variable venues Fran Turnbull  

01547 530833 

First 
Wednesday 

Gardening Club 

 

Variable venues Jenny White 

01547 530107 
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Brampton Bryan & Leintwardine Cricket Club Fixtures 2021    
by Mike Oliver 

Date Opponent Home / 
Away 

Time 
pm. 

Date Opponent Home / 
Away 

Time 
pm. 

May 2nd Kinlet Away 2:00 July 11th ~~~   

May 9th Almeley Away 2:00 July 18th Clee Hill Home 2:00 

May 16th Ludlow Away 2:00 July 25th Dales Away 1:30 

May 23rd Burwarton Away 2:00 Aug. 1st ~~~   

May 30th Bank holiday Aug. 8th Almeley Home 2:00 

June 6th Corvedale Home 1:00 Aug. 15th Acton Scott Away 1:30 

June 13th Acton Scott Home 1:30 Aug. 22nd Clee Hill Away 2:00 

June 20th Ludlow Nomads Home 1:00 Aug. 27th Moor Park Kids renting pitch 

June 26th Haymakers CC renting pitch Aug. 29th Bank holiday 

June 27th Church Stretton Away 1:30 Sep. 5th Dickie Venner XI Home 1:00 

July 4th Dales Home 1:30 Sep. 12th Ludlow Nomads Home 1:00 
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Beware … Old Teflon Coated Cooking Utensils 
Not wishing to alarm anyone, but I had just watched a really good 2019 movie entitled  
Dark Waters. Very briefly, it‟s about a lawyer in the US who is approached by a poor farmer 
whose cattle are mysteriously dying. The lawyer reluctantly takes on the case and eventually 
discovers that a company called DuPont were dumping toxic waste adjacent to the farmer‟s land 
which was polluting the nearby water course from where his cattle drank, and the water table 
generally. The chemical concerned, used in the production of the Teflon coating until 2013 was 
identified as PFOA (Perfluorooctanoic acid) and according to an online source, was classified as 
“possibly carcinogenic to humans” (Group 2B), based on limited evidence in humans that it can cause 
testicular and kidney cancer. 

I had old Teflon coated pots and pans 
dating back to before 2013 and I binned 
them straight away because of what I 
now know and because, I guess, the 
Teflon coating adhesion may lessen with 
age and use, thus getting into food. I had 
never heard of Teflon ever being a 
potential health hazard or of the 
chemical PFOA (also known as C8) but 
was amazed when I unpacked a new 
frying pan that I‟d bought a while ago 
from Aldi that it actually mentions on the 
packaging that the coating is PFOA-free.   
Hopefully, there may be nothing to worry about but I thought you all should be aware. 

For more information: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Perfluorooctanoic_acid Editor -  27th November 2020 
 

 

Amazon donations to Bucknell Memorial Hall charity 

 

Don‟t forget folks, if you regularly buy online at Amazon and you 
haven‟t already signed up, you can get money donated to the 
Bucknell Memorial Hall charity. 

If you are not already an AmazonSmile member, sign up on your 
web browser. Simply select your favourite charity to start 
generating donations, at no additional cost to you. 

AmazonSmile is essentially a cloned version of the Amazon.com 
that most of us know, with one big difference: A portion of every 
eligible purchase you make through AmazonSmile is donated to 
the non-profit organization of your choice. Although the donated 
percentage is small (0.5%), every little bit adds up. 

Editor -  29th March 2021 

 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ref=smi_se_mht_l1_sign_mob_mkt
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Aardvark Books 
www.aardvark-books.com 

Telephone and website sales have continued during the lockdown period and now 
to celebrate our slow return to normality, Aardvark are running our brilliant car 
boot again. Book a stall or just come and enjoy the fun.  

May Bank Holiday, Sunday 30th at 9:00am – 3:00pm. 
Free entry and car parking for visitors. 

Aardvark Bookshop will be open for browsing and buying books. Masks 
are required to be worn inside the store and the Café can serve drinks  
and cakes outside for groups of up to six persons. 

The Bookery, Manor Farm, Brampton Bryan, Bucknell, Shropshire SY7 0DH 
Tel: 01547 530 744  Email: aardvaark@btconnect.com 

Bookshop and Café:  Open:  Tuesday - Sunday  10am - 4pm. 
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Our vicar, Rev. Annie Ballard, retired at the end of  
April after several months of ill health. Annie arrived in the  
benefice (Bucknell, Bedstone, Hopton Castle, Clungunford, 
Chapel Lawn, Stowe, and Llanfair Waterdine!) five years ago.  
We thank Annie for all the work she has put in quietly despite 
her health problems and wish her a very happy retirement. 

 

The Bucknell 1000 Club 
Bucknell is giving everyone the opportunity to win prizes of up to £1,000. The Lottery  
is in aid of: 

St. Mary's Church - St. Mary's Primary School - Bucknell Youth Group. 
Every week there will be at least one winner and there is a guaranteed prize pot of £1,000 paid 
out each year!!! 

How it Works 
The club offers cash prizes every Saturday. Each member ticket, costing £1 per week, will have 

three different numbers from 1 to 59, one red and two blue. If your red number matches that 

day's National Lottery lotto draw you will get a prize.  

 If your red number matches the bonus ball you will win £10.  

 If your red number matches the bonus ball and one of your blue numbers matches one of 
the other numbers you will win £50.  

 If your red number matches the bonus ball and your two blue numbers match any of the 
other balls you will win £1,000.  

 If no one wins the jackpot prize within the year April to end March, the organisers will 
randomly pick four member tickets and each will win £250. Thus there is a guaranteed big 
prize pay-out of £1,000 each year.  

Membership is open to everyone, 18 or older.  

If you would like to be a member please fill out your details on the back page and deliver the 

request to Doug White or Len Barrett with your payment. You will be allocated your numbers. No 

one will have the same three numbers, though red numbers might be duplicated but this does 

not alter your chances of winning. Prizes will be paid in cash.  

With Covid restriction there are delays in setting up a dedicated bank account but this will be 

done as soon as possible so, until an account is set up, tickets will have to be bought in advance 

with cash. The minimum payment is £5, for five weeks, or you may want to pay £13 quarterly or 

£52 annually. Alternatively you can pay using PayPal. If you need help to do this, please contact 

either of the organisers. 
The website www.bucknell-1000.com will keep you up to date. If you have not received a 
leaflet or have any queries, please contact Doug White on 01547 530 107 or Len Barrett 
on 01547 530 863.  
Good luck! 
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Recycling Tips for Gardeners and Growers 

I reuse yoghurt pots, Pot Noodle pots etc. for plant pots. I also make plant pots out of  
newspaper by wrapping 4 to 6 layers of paper around a jam jar and tucking the ends over the 
bottom of the jar, full details how to do this can be found online. I then use these pots for plants 
like sweet peas that don't like root disturbance. Yoghurt pots and margarine tubs and lids can be 
cut up to make plant labels.  
I save the plastic tubs from the Chinese takeaway as these are very useful around the garden for 
collecting seed and leaving them to dry. They can also be used to sprout seed by first layering 
some kitchen roll or paper towel in the bottom, damping with water and sprinkling your seed on 
top keeping them damp. I keep the little silica gel sachets you often get with a new handbag etc., 
to put in my box of seed packets to keep them dry 
Got any old cutlery you no longer use? I keep a couple of old forks including a little pickle fork, 
and a spoon or two for the more delicate digging out of small plants, transplanting etc. 
I‟ve reused an old door fly net to put over the greenhouse door opening enabling the door to be 
left open without all the insects getting in. My husband drinks a lot of tea, so I dry the bags and 

 split them and sprinkle the  tea leaves around my roses and other 
plants. Of course they can also be used in the compost heap, 
however it must be remembered a lot of teabags have been found to 
contain micro-plastics. Polystyrene packaging can be used in the 
bottom of plant pots as a light weight drainage 

Also a little project I made last year from an old basket from a 
mobility scooter, which I lined with some plastic cut from a used 
compost bag which i cut some holes in for drainage, filled with 
compost and plants. See the before and after photos 

 

 Cushions 

 Bedspreads 

 Tracks and poles 

 Fabrics available 

 Hand sewn curtains 

 Pelmets and headboards 

 Roman and London blinds 
 

 

eil1254@btinternet.com 

 

 

 

Carmen Locke – 23rd November 2020 

After 

Before 
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The Village School in the 1940’s and 1950’s 

Every Village in the 40‟s and 50‟s had a village school with a Head Master or Mistress  
living in the School House which was usually attached to the school. The schools in this area 
were mostly built of stone with large windows which let in plenty of light.  
The small School at Mainstone which I attended with my brothers and sister was just such a 
building with a sturdy front door which opened into a cloakroom with a quarry tiled black and 
red floor. There were rows of clothes pegs and a hand pump and stone sink at one end which 
was the only washing facility we had. There were two classrooms, „big room‟ and „little room‟, 
each heated with a coke tortoise stove. 
We walked the 2½ miles to School, all taking our sandwiches with us as there were no hot 
dinners, but we were able to take cocoa, Horlicks, or Ovaltine and the teachers would make us 
a hot drink at lunch time. 
Every schoolchild was entitled to 1/3 pint of free milk which we had mid-morning. In the Winter 
Miss Morris, the infant teacher, would arrange the little bottles with their red and green 
cardboard tops round the stove, which took the chill off the otherwise very cold milk. 
This was a time when World War II had only finished a few years before and things were still in 
short supply, so it was make do and mend at home and at school. 
All the milk tops which had a hole in the middle which you pressed to remove were all washed 
and saved. We then put two together and wound oddments of wool round and round and with 
cutting and tying, would end up with a little pom-pom ball, which was destined  to hang on the 
Christmas tree. Cotton reels were also saved, (they were wooden then, not plastic). They were 
taken to School, four little nails were put in the top of the reel and we were able to do French 
Knitting. When we had a long length, it was wound into a circle which made a little teapot 
stand, or some such thing, which we presented to our Mother or Nan. They were also 
presented with numerous dishcloths which we were encouraged to knit using a rather peculiar 
dirty white shade of cotton yarn. 
The School Nurse called periodically to check on our health, and also inspect our hair for nits. 
We also had a visit from the school dentist and he would set up his surgery in a little room and 
we would be called in one by one. We all dreaded his visit and I do remember he was not very 
sympathetic to the more nervous children. 
When hot dinners eventually arrived they were brought up from Bishops Castle in two heated 
steel containers. I don‟t remember much about the main meal but can vividly recollect sago (or 
frogspawn as we called it) and semolina which was served with a spoonful of jam in the middle. 
Our library books appeared so many times a year from Shrewsbury, arriving in two large 
wooden boxes which were stored in the corner of the classroom. 
Our playground was divided by a wall with the boys on one side and the girls on the other. The 
toilets and coal shed were at the bottom of each yard. 
Perhaps the boys were considered too rough for us and would be more interested in playing 
football and would probably have found our girls‟ games far to cissy. 
We played Orange and Lemons, The Farmer‟s in his den, here we go gathering nuts in May, in 
and out the windows, and statues and Hop Scotch. 
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We were also fond of skipping, sometimes solo, other times with a long rope turned at each 
end by one of us, and singing, salt, mustard, vinegar pepper, and if you were still going 
cayenne pepper would be added to the song. By this time the rope was turning really fast. 
Perhaps you have noticed that most of our games seemed to have involved singing. 
Sometimes we were allowed to play in the field next to the School, where we used to dare 
each other to jump the little brook which ran through the field. 
There was one spot where the bank was high,  I was never brave enough to make that jump, 
but at a School reunion some eight years ago I revisited that spot, and what had seemed so 
intimidating to a small child all those years ago was in reality  only a very small jump.. 
Our Winters were much more severe then, with hard frosts and heavy snowfalls. 1947 was 
the year the older people still remember. I only have a vague recollection of that winter, but 
apparently we had only been to school for a week after the Christmas holidays when the 
snow came  and we did not return until after the Easter holidays. 
I do remember on several occasions being very disappointed when the annual trip to a 
Pantomime was to be held at The Granada in Shrewsbury, but was cancelled owing to the 
weather. The Granada was a beautiful theatre but is now a Bingo Hall. 
The little School closed in 1956 due to falling numbers and the remaining pupils went to 
Bishops Castle. It was sad to see the school close down leaving the building redundant after it 
had provided education for the children of the area for generations. Happily though the 
building is once again serving the community today but in a different way, as their village hall 

Christine Price - January 2021 

 
 

Pop in Café News    by Sue Fenlon 

The Café volunteers do not know when the Café will open yet as we have to be 
sure that there is a safe and sanitised environment which we can easily maintain.  

We also have to be sure that people will feel comfortable and at ease mingling in close 
contact again.  

However we do look forward to being able to see our friends and customers again this year. 
We had very little income from 2020 as we were only open for 10 weeks at the beginning of 
the year. However from the 2020 income and from what we had saved for contingencies from 
2019 we have been able to donate £200 to St Mary's School to help provide more books for 
early learners.  

We have lost some volunteers this year through house moves and other commitments and so 
we are looking for new volunteers to give 2½ hours on a Wednesday morning just once a 
month and who can also bake.  

If you are interested please contact Sue Fenlon (01547) 530 105 
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Royal British Legion  
CENTENARY Memorial Event 

The Centenary of the Royal British Legion was celebrated on 15th May 2021. The event was 
marked nationwide by the laying of wreaths at local memorials, in our case at St. Mary‟s 
Church, Bucknell. 

No formal parade was possible due to Covid-19 rules, but a restricted number of the 
Brampton Bryan branch of the Legion, which covers Brampton Bryan, Bucknell and 
surrounding areas, met on a rainy Saturday morning to honour those that had fallen in conflict 
since 1914. 

The branch Chairman, Peter Barron, oversaw the brief but very significant event. Mike Oliver, 
the branch Secretary carried the Standard and a wreath depicting the centenary was laid by 
Jean Wood. 

The exhortation was read by the branch President, Trevor Hughes: 

“They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old. Age shall not weary them, nor the years 
condemn. At the going down of the sun, and in the morning, we will remember them”. 

 

 Continued overleaf 
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The Kohima Epitagh was 
read by Sylvia Meredith. 

“When you go home, tell 
them of us and say, 

For your tomorrow, we 
gave our today”. 

The Centenary wreath 
was added to existing 

wreaths at the Memorial 
stone in the churchyard. 

Many thanks to everyone 
who attended. 

 

Text by Peter Barron. 

Pictures by Beverley Stone 

15th May 2021 
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KNIGHTON ROTARY CLUB  

YOUNG PHOTOGRAPHER COMPETITION 
From January to March 2021, the Rotary Club of Knighton and District called upon budding 
young photographers aged 6 to 18 years old to enter their best photographs in the “Nature on 
your Doorstep” themed competition.  
Rotary Club Youth coordinator Sheila Smith said today “We were delighted with the response 
to this event and with the quality of the photographs we received from 18 young photographers 
in all age groups.” Sheila added “Everybody gave explanations of why their photos meant so 
much to them, which aided the judges in their decision-making process.” 
The competition closed on March 22nd and the judges Cathy Jones, Larry Smart and Sheila 
Smith then had the challenge of choosing the first three places in each age group. Rotary 
member Larry Smart said “The quality of the entries was very good, and it was difficult to 
choose between them, but we are happy with our decisions”  
Every entrant received an appraisal of their photograph and the winning entries were:  
6 to 11 years: 1st Grace Gurney (aged 10), 2nd Alice Jones (aged 11), 3rd Seren Preece (aged 
10). 12 to 15 years: 1st Robin Fletcher (aged 13), 2nd Alisha Preece (aged 14), 3rd Ruth Petley 
(aged 12). 16 to 18 years: 1st Christopher Warburton (aged 16), 2nd Christopher Davies (aged 
16), 3rd Leon Leese (aged 17). 
Christopher Warburton was also the overall winner with his photograph of deer in Mortimer 
Forest. As Rotary President Margaret Thorp said “I was asked to choose the overall winner, 
from the excellent photos, which was difficult. However, Christopher‟s photograph stood out for 
me with the atmosphere and movement created by the group of fallow deer”. 

Many thanks again to Knighton Rotary Club for organising this competition.”                 Cathy Jones 
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We are a small, family run 
business specialising in all 
aspects of traditional joinery 
ranging from: 

 Handmade kitchens 

 Windows and doors 

 Wooden flooring, LVT‟s 
and Karndean 

 Timber mouldings 

 Staircases and banisters 

 Plus much more … 
 

For a free, no obligation quote 
please call us on 

01547 530 575 
 

Email: heritageoak01@gmail.com or visit us on Facebook and Instagram 

mailto:heritageoak01@gmail.com
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When the Winter edition  of our Newsletter was published 
we were all hopeful that Covid-19 would have been in 
retreat, and we would be looking forward to getting out 
and about again, but sadly with the second spike, 2021  
began very much as 2020 ended, but with one big 
difference. We now have the vaccine and many of our 
more senior residents have already received the vaccine 
and by the time this newsletter lands on your doorstep, 
many more of us will have received a letter or phone call 
to attend the nearest vaccination centre. 

In March our W.I. like many other organizations will have been closed for twelve months, but 
as reported in the last Newsletter we were able to meet up for chat and afternoon tea in 
September when restrictions were temporarily lifted, otherwise members have kept in touch 
by phone or email. 

Last October we were asked by the County Federation if we would care to make a Christmas 
tree decoration that would be part of a Christmas display in St Chads Church Shrewsbury, 
materials to be provided on application. So our Secretary, Beryl Starr, applied and received 
two thin circles of wood approximately 7.5 cm in diameter. Rita Barnes, with a little gentle 
persuasion, agreed to transform these pieces of wood into Christmas tree decorations. This 
was quite tricky bearing in mind the dimensions she had to work with, but I think you will 
agree looking at the photo below she did a wonderful job, so thank you Rita. Sadly, the 
Christmas display was cancelled and all decorations stored away, but we hope that Bucknell‟s 
contribution will be adorning the tree next year. 

In the month before Christmas it had been suggested that as members had missed so many 
meetings it would be a nice idea to give each member a small gift at Christmas, so with the 
blessing of our treasurer Jane Willis, each member received a small basket of growing plants, 
a Christmas card and a Newsletter sent on behalf of the Committee with news of fellow 
Members and any County news the Secretary had received. 

This report has been quite brief, but 
hopefully by the Summer we shall be 
up and running again, so there will be 
more news for the Autumn edition of 
the Bucknell Newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

Christine Price - WI President - 16th January 2021  
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The Rotary Club  ~  Knighton & District 

Starting on 23rd February 2021 (Rotary International Day), 25 members of the Knighton Rotary 
Club "climbed" Everest (locally) to support the "Feverest" Challenge set by the educational 
charity Classrooms in the Clouds (CITC Nepal) based in the Everest region of Nepal.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
  

 

 

 

The Rotary members collectively cycled, walked, 
jogged and climbed the height of Mt. Everest (8.8 
km) in one day or over a few days to raise a total 
of over £710 for Classrooms in the Clouds. Just 
some of the participants are pictured below. 
Many thanks to everyone who took part! 



28 
 

 
 

 

 
  



29 
 

 

  

 

 

 
 



30 
 

 
 

  

 

 



31 
 

 
  

 



32 
 

 

   

 



33 
 

 

 

  

 



34 
 

 
 

 Crème Egg Chick  by Debbie Pope 

Sorry for the delay in publishing this 
article which was meant to appear in 
the Spring edition in time for Easter. 
Alas, the Spring edition had to be 
cancelled. 

Welcome to Debbie Pope and her 
husband who relocated to Bucknell 
last year. Debbie has sent me her 
own knitting design for knitting a duck 
like the one pictured, to cover a 
Cadbury‟s Crème Egg.  

Editor 
 

You will need: 

 A  small amount of yellow wool about 10 grams, black wool for eyes, toy stuffing or 
cotton wool ball, orange felt for the beak. 

 Size 4mm knitting needles. 

 Use garter stitch throughout (knit every row). 

 Beginning at lower edge under belly of chick. Cast on 36 stitches. 

 Knit 8 rows. 

 Increase one stitch each end of next and 3 following alternate rows (42 stitches). 

 Knit 3 rows. 

 Shape head. 

 Cast off 11 stitches at the beginning of next 2 rows (20 stitches). 

 Knit 11 rows. 

 Next row, knit 2 together 10 times across the row (10 stitches). 

 Thread wool through remaining stitches and draw up tightly. 

 Over-sew all rows ends. Stuff head area and upper part of body only to leave room for 
the egg. 

 Thread a length of wool around neck area and draw up slightly to give the neck its 
shape. Leave the cast on edges open for the egg and pop a crème egg inside to form 
the chicken body. 

 Sew on the felt for a beak and make the eyes with black wool as shown. 
 

 

If you no longer wish to keep this copy of the Bucknell 
Newsletter, please recycle it by leaving it at Greens (Belmont) 
Garage where I can collect it and redistribute it to other 
communities. 
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Bucknell Allotment Association  
 by Jim Hughes 

With having to Stay Home, people have been making more use of their gardens 
than ever before.  However, for some, growing space is limited and even though Bucknell 
allotments have a couple of plots available, not everyone can afford the time to maintain a 
plot.  In this issue, as one alternative way of growing flowers and crops, we‟re having a brief 
look at vertical gardening.  
This may surprise those with limited space who hadn‟t realised what was possible.  Moreover, 
it‟s about making use of what you may already have in an innovative way.  For example, re-
using lengths of second-hand guttering.  These can be securely attached to a wall and are 
ideal for growing seedlings or perhaps strawberries, as your juicy fruits will have a better 
chance of eluding slugs and snails.   
Left over trellis from a previous project can be used for supporting climbing nasturtiums - the 
leaves and flowers can be included in salads and sandwiches.  They‟ll need to be planted in a 
well-drained soil and not allowed to dry out.   
If you have any further ideas for vertical gardening, and even better if it involves re-using 
materials, please let us know. 
We always welcome enquiries from potential new members of all levels of ability and 
experience.  If you would like to join us, or just have a chat about what we do and what you 
can do, do please get in touch. For contact details see page 37 “Who's Who” in this edition. 

 

 

Bucknell Neighbourhood Watch Scheme 

Contact me, the scheme coordinator, if you would like to join the  
scheme  by telephoning me or sending me an email: 

Telephone: Jim Hughes on 01547 530 077 /  07980 883 785 
or Email: hughes_jim@msn.com 

  

WEST MERCIA 
POLICE  

Bishops Castle  
& Rural 

  
 

  

Bucknell and 
Bedstone Good 
Neighbours & 

Community Cars 

Please note that Sue Fairclough has stepped down as a Coordinator. 
In future, all requests should be addressed to Eileen Lloyd (evenings 
and weekends only). We have also lost most of our drivers, which 
means that unless we can recruit another Coordinator and some 
more drivers we may not be able to operate a full service in the 
future. If you can help then please call Mike Starr on 01547 530179 

POLICE OFFICERS 

Sgt 2382 Damien Kelly 
PCSO 6160 Shaun Culliss 

PC 331 Stuart Coote 
SC 39516 Amber Jones 

TELEPHONE 

Emergencies - 999 
Non-emergency - 101 

Crime Stoppers 
0800 551 111 
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A wide selection of traditional buildings sympathetically converted for office, 
studio, workshop, retail and storage use.  Well served with modern 

communications and good road access.  Rural surroundings with parking and 
delivery space.  All routine maintenance is carried out by the Estate and leases 

are flexible with competitive rental prices.  The units are let to a diverse 
selection of businesses ranging from local crafts, such as jewellery, furniture 

restoration, artists’ studios, offices and book shop.  The Estate caters for all sizes 
of business with square footage ranging from 200 to a potential 16,000 square 

feet.  Cottages are also available. 

Please contact the Harley Estate Office on 01547 530 280 or email: 
estateoffice@harleyestate.co.uk or contact Mr W. Shuttleworth at Balfours on 

01981 570 727 or visit the website www.harleyestate.co.uk 

HARLEY ESTATE 
WORKSHOPS / STUDIOS / OFFICES / STORAGE  

to let on the Harley Estate 
 

Tony Oakley 
General Builders 

 
All types of building work undertaken 

Re-Roofing - Painting & Decorating - Farm Building Repairs 

No job too big or too small 

Contact me to discuss your requirements 

Tony Oakley, Provident Villa, Bucknell SY7 0AL 

01547 530585 or 07814 803915 

Email: tonyoakley400@gmail.com 
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  Bedstone Art Group 

Margaret Coulson - 01584 890339 Bucknell Memorial Hall 

Chair: Nicky Edwards - 07973 563829 

Vice Chair: Roger Bates - 01547 530062 

Treasurer: Dorothy Edwards - 01547 530252 

Bookings: Eddie & Christine Price - 01547 530249 

 

 Bumps & Babes @ St. Mary’s Bucknell 

Jenny White - 01547 530107  

 Lance Phillips Quality Butchers 

01547 530233  

Bucknell Women’s Institute 

President: Christine Price - 01547 530249 

Secretary / Treasurer: Beryl Starr - 01547 530179 

 Bucknell Post Office 

Klaus Steffes - 01547 530201  

 SJ & Co. Creative - Graphic Design  

Stacie Brett - info@sjandcocreative.com Bucknell and Bedstone Good Neighbours and 
Community Cars – see also page 35 

Chair: Mike Starr - 01547 530179 

Secretary: Dave Baker - 01547 530495 

Coordinator: Eileen Lloyd - 01547 530659 (evenings and 
weekends). 

 

 Bucknell Youth Club 

Juliet Earp - 07377 405632  

 Bucknell Allotment Association 

Chair: Nigel Perrigo - 07860 682368 

Secretary: Jim Hughes - 01547 530077 

Treasurer: Kate Fraser - 01547 529304 

 

 

The Sitwell Arms 

Helen and Steve - 01547 530213 

 

 Belmont Garage (Greens) 

Dorothy Edwards and Shirley Moorhouse  
01547 530252 

Coxall Baptist Church 

Minister: Revd. Kevin Dare - 01547 529707 

Administrator: Susan Wilson - 07866 833294 

 

 

 Community First Responders 

Nicky Edwards - 07973 563829 

Ian Owen - 01547 530616 

Bucknell Walkers 

Mike Starr (01547 530179) and Website: 
http://www.bucknellshropshire.com/walking-group 

 

 

 Clun Valley AED Scheme (Defibrillator) 

Ian Owen - 01547 530616 St. Mary’s Church, Bucknell - part of The Middle 
Marches Benefice for Bedstone, Bucknell, Chapel Lawn, 
Clungunford, Hopton Castle, Llanfair Waterdine, and 
Stowe. 

Vicar: TBA 

Bucknell Churchwarden: Jenny White 01547 530107 

All Bucknell Church enquiries to Jenny White please.  

Rural Dean: Rev. Stephanie Fountain 01588 630 324 

 

 The Baron At Bucknell 

Debra and Phil Wright - 01547 530549 

info@baronatbucknell.co.uk 

 

 St. Mary’s Primary School, Bucknell 

Head Teacher: Anna Cook - 01547 530264 

Website: www.bucknellprimaryschool.org 

 

 

 Bucknell Stores 

Sam Smith - 07528 633 450  (Hair salon) 

Katie Moore - 07580 547 931 (Beautician)  
Bedstone and Bucknell Parish Council 

Chair and Vice Chair : Jonathan Kemp and Ian Owen    

Clerk : Nancy Adams - 01686 671126 

BUCKNELL: 

Councillors: Carol Davies, Nicola Edwards,  

Vivienne Dodd, Sam Walmsley, plus 1 vacancy. 

BEDSTONE:  
Councillor(s): TBA  ( 2 vacancies ) 

 

 Mother’s Union 

Jean Pryke - 01547 540376  

 RGH Car Repairs 

Ralph and Neil Harris - 01547 530676  

 Member of Parliament for Ludlow 

Phillip Dunne MP - 01584 872187 

Email: philip.dunne.mp@parliament.uk 

 

 

Bucknell Nurseries 

Andrew & Nick Coull  - (01547)  530606  /  530207 

 Shropshire Council - Clun Division 

Councillor: Nigel Hartin - 07583 962292 
 

 

Who’s Who 
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The Bucknell Newsletter 

A small team of volunteers look after the interests of the Bucknell Newsletter. 

•  Chair Peter Barron  -  01547 530206 

•  Treasurer and Editor Beverley Stone  -  07484 280259 (Voicemail available) 

•  Proof-reading and distribution A band of loyal volunteer helpers - thank you. 

The deadline for inclusion can vary so please contact me ASAP for details. 

To contribute, please send news, articles, events, relevant photographs, stories, other items of 
interest or advertisement enquiries to:  beverley2019@gmail.com 

A COMMUNITY PROJECT RUN SOLELY BY VOLUNTEERS FOR THE BENEFIT OF OTHERS 

ADVERTISING 
Many thanks go to the local businesses that support us by advertising within this newsletter, for 
without their support publication could not continue. If you would like to advertise, please 
contact Beverley at the above email address or by telephone on 07484 280259. 

Current advertisement prices per quarterly edition: * NB: All advertisement sizes are  
approximate.  Advertisers may 
request a specific page for their 

colour advertisement at no 
additional cost, e.g. page 2, 

centrefold, penultimate page, back 
page, subject to availability and 

adequate notification. 

Rear cover page £40.00 colour on 150 gsm paper. 

Full page b/w = £25.00 or £35.00 colour. 

Half page b/w = £15.00 or £25.00 colour. 

Quarter page b/w = £8.00 or £10.00 colour. 

Small 1/8th page b/w = £5.00 or £7.00 colour. 

* Payment by cash, cheque, or BACS is required prior to printing - details are available on 

request. Invoices will be sent out approximately 6-8 weeks before publication. 

Our thanks also go to James Sherratt of Craven Design & Print for printing our 
newsletters. He can be contacted on 01588 673 972 or by email to  

info@cravendesignandprint.co.uk 
 

DISCLAIMER 
Whilst every effort is made to include all advertisements, articles, and comments sent 
in from contributors for this publication, we as a community group cannot accept any 

liability for the accuracy or legality of the material being donated, so that 
responsibility remains solely with the contributor, and if the material is published, it is 

done so entirely at the contributors own risk.  

We reserve the right however to not include donated material that we know to be 
unsuitable or inappropriate, where we have insufficient editorial space, or for any 

other reason and our decision will be final. 
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